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22 October, 2007 

Heather Warton 
Director Coastal Assessments 
Department of Planning 
GPO Box 39 
SYDNEY  NSW  2001 

Our Reference: 0037659L07RL.DOC 

Dear Heather, 

RE: LOTS 1 AND 2 DP 725785, PACIFIC HIGHWAY, MOONEE BEACH – 
CONCEPT PLAN AND PROJECT APPLICATION FOR 
RESIDENTIAL SUBDIVISION - MP06_0143 

I refer to your letter dated 5 October 2007, regarding the Aboriginal Cultural 
Heritage Assessment for the above Major Project and advise that consultation 
with interested parties was undertaken in accordance with the Interim Community 
Consultation Requirements for Applications (DEC 2005). 

The following organisations were given written notification about the proposed 
development in March, 2006: 

• Coffs Harbour Local Aboriginal Land Council (CHLALC); 

• Coffs Harbour City Council; 

• the NSW Department of Environment and Conservation; 

• Native Title Services; and 

• Registrar of Aboriginal Owners. 

Correspondence with CHLALC and DEC resulted in the identification of an 
additional 22 Aboriginal interest groups, all of whom were invited to register 
their interest in the project.  In addition, an advertisement was placed in the 
public notices section of the Coffs Harbour Advocate on 8th March 2006 and the 
National Indigenous Times on 9th March 2006.  The closing date for registrations 
of interest was 23rd March 2006.  A copy of the advertisement is attached. 

CHLALC and Yarrawarra Aboriginal Corporation (in conjunction with Garby 
Elders) registered an interest in the project. Both groups were provided with 
further information regarding the proposed development and its specific 
location.  Three representatives of CHLALC and one representative each from 
Yarrawarra Aboriginal Corporation and Garby Elders participated in the field 
survey (refer to Section 1.6).  A copy of the draft report was forwarded to all 
groups. No comments were received. 
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As requested, the methodology section of the Aboriginal Cultural Heritage 
Assessment Report has been updated accordingly. 

In addition, we have made a number of minor editorial changes to the 
Environmental Assessment (EA).  A copy of the revised document is enclosed for 
your review. 

I look forward to receiving your written confirmation of the dates proposed for 
the public exhibition of the EA and associated documentation. 

Should you require any additional information please do not hesitate to contact 
me on 4964 2150. 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
for Environmental Resources Management Australia Pty Ltd  

 

Steve O’Connor 
Project Director 

Encl. 
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